Hartford University School

PSO Meeting

November 12, 2009
Attendance:  Paula Storniolo (Parent Co-Chair), Maria Dixon (Treasurer), Dan Burzynski (Secretary), Ms. Whyte, Maureen Stone, Toni Anderson, MaryAnne Ceraso-Alioto, Lanesha Baldwin-Rojas, Margaret Cory, Rosa Zizzo, Kathy Ramirez, Karen Jackson
1. The Treasurer’s report indicated that the balance at the end of the last meeting was $2,966.93.  The PSO received $173.97 in donations to offset the costs of Pumpkin Night and paid $720.42 for pumpkins and decorations for Pumpkin Night.  The Mr. Z’s fundraiser has deposited $11,671.50 and issued a $25.00 refund, but the bill has not been received yet.  The PSO paid out $198.00 for busses for the 6th and 7th graders to go to Indian Summer, $209.52 for the lanyards, badges and Hartford Hurrah’s, and $20.00 for babysitting at the October meeting.  The ending balance is $13,639.46.  Those in attendance voted to pay $395.04 for purchasing T-shirts for the basketball teams, with the understanding that they will be lent to those who can’t afford to purchase their own shirts.  It was also voted to approve the purchase of team shirts for the Lego Robotics team, with the understanding that parents will be asked for donations to offset the costs.  There was a request for $119.23 for more Hartford Hurrah cards, but it was voted not to fund it unless there is more information demonstrating the need and cost effectiveness of the purchase.  Maureen Stone will report back to the officers to vote before the next meeting if need be.     
2. Ms. Whyte presented a wrap-up of the Pumpkin Night event.  The event was very well attended, and the 200 pumpkins that were purchased went fast.  After some discussion, it was confirmed that the event was a great success that is not in need of any changes.

3. Dan Burzynski presented some preliminary results of the Mr. Z’s fundraiser.  More details will be available at the January meeting, after the pick-up and order reconciliation.  There were about a dozen fewer orders.  The average amount of each order was approximately the same.  We have received $11,600 and expect to pay around $7,000, for a profit of approximately $4,600.  There was some discussion of what has worked and not worked in recent fundraisers.  

4. Now that we know the results of the fundraiser, it was suggested to communicate to teachers that some requests are likely to be turned down, simply for lack of funds.  Ms. Whyte will communicate to staff that they should not assume reimbursement or funding for activities. Maria Dixon will put together a tentative budget for the next meeting to show what requests may be likely so we can plan accordingly.
5. There is a Pancake Breakfast tentatively planned for January 9th for prospective new students.  It is not clear if this will be an event supported and funded by the PSO or by the Governance Council.  Paula and Maria will try to find out what is being planned.

6. The next meeting will be at 6:00 on Thursday, January 7th.  The focus of the meeting will be the budget.  Snacks will be provided.   

Respectfully submitted,

Dan Burzynski

